From: Cassel Kapolak

To: tess.espe! c.gc.ca

Cc: nirb info

Subject: NIRB: Follow Up Re Online Public Registry
Date: April 20, 2022 9:54:22 AM

Dear Tess Espey;

On April 5, 2022, the Nunavut Impact Review Board issued an email regarding Parks Canada’s
“Sirmilik National Park Radio Repeater Operations at Paquet Bay & Cape Weld” proposal and are
currently requesting an update on when a complete online application form will be submitted
through the NIRB’s Public Registry?

Please submit all forthcoming project proposal information through the NIRB’s online Public Registry
at http://www.nirb.ca.

For additional instructions regarding the project application portal, please contact NIRB
administration at info@nirb.ca or at 1-866-233-3033.

Best regards,

Cassel Kapolak
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.0. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0CO
Phone: 867-983-4615

Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594

E-mail: info@nirb.ca

Web: www.nirb.ca
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